

APRIL 2015 NEWSLETTER

The Group PO Box 94551 Seattle, WA 98124

www.backflowgroup.org

OFFICER CONTACT INFORMATION

CHAIR: Tony Peredo tony@rainierviewwater.com	Rainier View Water Company	253 537 6634
VICE CHAIR: Chris Sutton backflowsnw@yahoo.com	Backflows Northwest	425 277 2888
TREASURER: Dennis McLaughlin mclaughlinbackflowtesting@msn		206 364 9531
SECRETARY: Carla Snyder csnyder@ccud.org	Coal Creek Utility District	425 235-9200
PAST CHAIR: Tim Cantwell tcantwell@woodinvillewater.com	Woodinville Water District	425 487 4125

Hi all,

The Group gathered together again in April at the City of Redmond. Those in attendance were:

Baxmann, Dale	University of WA	206-795-9192	dbaxmann@u.washington.edu
Brown Gary	KCWD # 90	206 226 8019	garyb@kcwd90.com
Caldwell, Kathy	City of Redmond	425-556-2847	kcaldwell@redmond.gov
Crooks Debbie	City of Kent	253 856 5646	dcrooks@KentWa.gov
Eastwood, Robert	SPU	206-233-2635	BobEastwood@aol.com
Matthews, Mike	City of Redmond	425 556 2847	mlmatthews@redmond.gov
McLaughlin, Dennis	Dennis McLaughlin's Backflow	206-364-9531	mclaughlinbackflowtesting@msn.com
	Assembly Service		
Nessly, Chic	Sammamish Plateau	425-392-4931	chic.nessly@spwsd.org
Snyder, Carla	Coal Creek Utility Dist	425 235 9200	csnyder@ccud.org
Sutton, Chris	Backflows NW	425 277 2888	chris@backflowsnorthwest.com

Chair Tony Peredo called the meeting to order at 10:10 AM. Treasurer Dennis reported that we have \$17,065.65 in the account.

Introductions were made and Mike Matthews was introduced as Kathy's replacement as CCS at the City of Redmond, Kathy has taken a new position with the City as the Water Quality Analyst, and is also stepping down as the Secretary for the GROUP, Kathy has been the secretary for many years and has done a stellar job, we are sad to see her leave as she is loved and respected by all! Thank you Kathy, we wish you all the best in your new position!

Dennis McLaughlin proposed a couple of wording changes in our bylaws; one was adding to paragraph 3 in Article 4, Dues for the Executive Officers will be paid by the Group for the calendar year following the annual business meeting. And Article 9, in the event of the dissolution of the Group, remaining assets after debts are paid are to go to another non-profit with the same purpose for which the GROUP is organized.

We then reviewed some of the discussions and topics from the March BAT forum, to set a tentative schedule for topics, vendors, and speakers at the 20th annual Seminar in October 2015. We also talked about changing the menu for the lunch, and exploring the possibility of obtaining CEU's for plumbers next year in 2016. So stay tuned for updates!

The meeting then adjourned at 12pm

The List of USC Approved Assemblies has been updated. You may access the list via our website www.backflowgroup.org

On a side note I want to introduce myself to all of you, my name is Carla Snyder, I have stepped in to fill the Secretary position of the GROUP. I have worked at Coal Creek Utility District for 26

years, as the CCS, Water Quality, and DOH reporting positions, I want to thank my General Manager and Operations Supervisor Robert Russell and Todd Hynek, for allowing me time to become more involved with is very important organization and I look forward to working with all of you! Thank you, Carla

The next meeting will be held at the City of Mercer Island on May 20th 2015, the topic is Incident Response. Their address is 8236 SE 24th ST, Mercer Island WA, at 10AM

We hope to see many of you there!